
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MONTHLY MEETING AUGUST 2019
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held a special meeting on Monday, August 12, 2019 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains at 7:00 pm to review bids and select a contractor for Shagbark/Upper Stagecoach Road projects.  Gregg Borucki from MSA reviewed the two bids. Motion was made by Jeff Baylis seconded by Greg Haack to approve the bid from Payne & Dolan, Inc. for the Shag Bark/Upper Stagecoach Road project in the amount of $237,296.00.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.  Motion to adjourn special meeting was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack at 7:25 pm.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, August 12, 2019 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the August 8, 2019 issues of the Mt Horeb Mail and the Middleton Times Tribune.  Agenda was posted on August 1, 2019 at the Community Center, Town Garage and Town Website.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, and 7 citizens were present.  Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and Paul Correll were absent.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Patty Mullins led the pledge of allegiance.
Approval of Minutes of the July 8, 2019 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the minutes with corrections.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the Financial Report for July.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.  Motion made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $119,919.65.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk Announcements.  Ironman race is scheduled for September 8 with about 2,000 participants.  The Town received a check from Cross Plains Community Chest for $1,500 for the Town Park.  The new application was filed out to reflect monies for the ball park and playground maintenance.  
Chair Announcements. Updated the Board on what is happening with the bankruptcy from Griswold case. 

Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Northwest Dane Senior Services representative Paulette Glunn informed the Board of new happenings at Northwest Dane.  She indicated they have bought the rest of the building they are in.  They have established a thrift shop in part of the building and are asking for donations.  In the upstairs of the building the Cross Plains Recreation Department held a summer camp and will hold afterschool care.  Dine on Harvest Moon, a Northwest Dane fundraiser, will be coming up on October 3.  Northwest Dane is asking for an increase from municipalities to $6.00 per capita which means the Town would pay roughly $9,114.  Dan Frisch indicated wedging needs to be done on top of Stagecoach Road.  Some gravel has come onto the lower part of the road which leaves some spots with gullies.  He also mentioned that on the East end of Burr Oak Trail there is an area that could be used to deposit road construction debris instead of paying to haul it out.  Jim Garfoot indicated there is a small hole starting on Jim Garfoot Road and should be looked at.  Jim is concerned about the new culvert on Garfoot by Gene Lauber as the drop-off is quite steep.
One-year update on Gateway to The Driftless and discuss the WI Tourism JEM Destination Marketing Grant.  Gateway to The Driftless is a regional economic development entity promoting natural resources and outdoor activities.  First year goal was to develop an interactive website, which has been very successful.  The magazine, Badger Sportsmans, featured an article about the Gateway recently.  Aong with their private and public community partners, they will apply for a Joint Effort Marketing (JEM) grant from the Department of Tourism.  They also applied for a USDA grant.  They would like the Town to consider a $2,500 contribution in the Town budget for help that would be used for operating costs and matching funds required for the grants.
Update from Chris Klopp on Inter-municipal Energy Planning Committee regarding ATC.  IMEPC has put out a letter to the Governor.  The group needed at least 5 signers and was asking for Towns to sign on.  Chris went through the letter to point out what they are asking for.  The public hearings were successful.  The initial decision will come the 20th and/or 22nd of August.  
Discussion on Town support for letter from Driftless Land Conservancy to Governor Evers opposing Cardinal Hickory Line.  Motion made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the letter by IMEPC to Governor Evers.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.

Action on Gils Way request from landowner to have Town fund removal of tree in road right of way in order for owner to install new driveway.   Motion made by Greg Hyer and seconded by (no second) to approve the removal of the tree in the road right of way for owner to install a new drivewayMotion did not go forward for lack of a second.  Motion by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to allow owner to remove the tree.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion/Action on Dane County Towns Association proposal to address issues of unlimited animal units in new Dane County Zoning Code.  Town Board has no problems with the change to FP-1 or adding a RR 16 category.
Discussion on Budget Items including Park Commission.  No information.
Discussion on Budget Items.  Gateway to Driftless would like a donation and Northwest Dane Senior Service is looking for an increase.  The budget will get a closer look at the next meeting.
Action on amendment to Ward Plan to include property detached from Village of Cross Plains for voting purposes.  Motion made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to amend the Town Ward Plan to include the recent annexed property from the Village of Cross Plains that caused an additional Ward to be created for voting purposes.  That ward will be number 4 and has no voters living in the ward.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion/Action on Resolution on Wisconsin Public Employers Group Health Insurance Program.  Motion made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the resolution on the Wisconsin Public Employers Group Health Insurance Program as presented.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on driveway permit for Shawn Connors on Valley Spring Road.  Motion made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the driveway permit and extension for Shawn Connors on Valley Spring Road.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.

Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Jeff Baylis and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 p.m.
Nancy Meinholz, Clerk
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